
Anne Reisch 

From: Brian Sundermann <bsundermann@bac1mnndsd.org> 

Sent: Sunday, February 9, 2025 10:44 PM 

To: Senate Commerce and Energy 
Subject: [EXT]: Request to submit written testimony on SB 159 

|, Brian Sundermann, business representative of Bricklayers and Allied Craftworkers Local 1 MN/ND/SD 
am not able to be in person at the committee hearing for SB 159 on 2/11/25. | would like to submit my 

testimony for consideration which you can find below. 

|, Brian Sundermann, stand in opposition of SB 159. | believe all the provisions being proposed are 
covered under the Labor Management Disclosure Act (LMRDA), which is a federal statute that 
regulates aspects of Union affairs. Please stand with South Dakota's workers by stopping the 
continuation of SB 159. Thank you. 
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